
 

Haliburton Kawartha Northumberland Peterborough Board of Health Meeting Summary 

Date: Wednesday, May 15, 2025. | Time: 1 p.m. 

The Haliburton Kawartha Northumberland Peterborough Board of Health Meeting was called to order at 1:08 p.m.  

View the live stream recording. 

Medical Officer of Health Updates 

Dr. Thomas Piggott, Medical Officer of Health and CEO for Haliburton Kawartha Northumberland Peterborough (HKNP) 

Health Unit provided an update on the continuation of work related to the merger and that feedback received from the 

Board of Health retreat was helpful to inform future reporting. Dr. Natalie Bocking provided an update on measles as the 

outbreak in Ontario continues. On a weekly basis there are 150-200 cases and that 94 per cent of these cases have not 

been vaccinated. There have been 119 hospital cases with many cases continuing to be in southwestern Ontario more so 

than other health units. Currently, there are no cases within the geographical boundaries served but there is potential for 

a case to occur. The Health Unit continues to prepare for when a case may arise. Communication efforts have been 

enhanced across both legacy websites and social media channels, and direct contact has been made with recreational 

camps to ensure operators are aware of how to protect campers and staff.  Vaccination continues to be the most 

important way to protect against measles.  

 

Report: Policy Approvals 

The Board of Health reviewed and approved two new policies including the Board Leadership and Committee 

Membership Selection and the Health and Safety policy.  

 

Report: Formation of Governance Working Group 

At the recent Board of Health retreat, members and staff explored the development of a skills matrix to identify areas of 

need and potential gaps within the current Board membership. A self-report survey will be issued to all Board of Health 

members to explore existing and future needs of provincial appointees. A working group will report back on the skills 

matrix and next steps to the Board of Health. 

 

Report: Indigenous Health Advisory Circle 

Interim guidance on Land Acknowledgments was presented with three considerations including authenticity, land and 

place and personal reflection to demonstrate continuous growth to build meaningful relationships with Indigenous 

communities. The Circle will be developing additional Indigenous protocols for the Board and the organization to help 

guide its work in a good and meaningful way with Indigenous Peoples in the HKNP catchment area. 

 

Next HKNP Board of Health Meeting  
The next meeting of the Board of Health for the Haliburton Kawartha Peterborough Northumberland will take place on 

Thursday, June 18, 2025, at 5 p.m. at the Peterborough Office, located at 185 King Street and will be an in-person/hybrid 

meeting. 

 

View the HKNP Board of Health Agenda and Package 

To view the Board of Health Meeting Summary, agenda and package please visit either the HKPR District Health Unit or 

Peterborough Public Health websites. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yKP1CF9NlMc
https://www.hkpr.on.ca/about-us/board-of-health/
https://www.peterboroughpublichealth.ca/about-us/board-of-health/


Media Contacts 
Ashley Beaulac, Manager of Communication Services, HKPR District Health Unit, abeaulac@hkpr.on.ca, 1-866-888-4577 x 1212 
Media Relations, Peterborough Public Health, media@peterboroughpublichealth.ca, 705-743-1000 x 352 

 
We are committed to providing information in a format that meets your needs. To request information in an alternate format please 

speak to either media contacts listed above. 
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